TAX INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS

Oklahoma State University Student Organizations are important to the general welfare and morale of the student body. However, the mission and purpose of each organization is unique to the interests of each group, and each group operates independently from the University while meeting certain University expectations.

Though affiliated with Oklahoma State University, student organizations operate under their own fiduciary requirements and follow business practices established under their own specific charters. As such, Oklahoma State University accepts no responsibility for federal or state tax requirements or liabilities incurred by student organizations. 

Tax Exempt Status

There is a common misconception that Oklahoma State University Student Organizations automatically receive tax-exempt status simply by their affiliation with the University. Unless the student organization has applied for and been granted “tax-exempt” status from the Internal Revenue Service, student organizations do not hold tax-exempt standing.

If you believe your organization qualifies for exemption from income taxes, contact the IRS (1-800-829-3676) and ask for Publication 557, “Tax-Exempt Status for your Organizations”.  This manual will tell you how to qualify for an exempt status.

If your organization is a chapter of a national organization, contact your national office. You may qualify under the national’s tax identification number. 

If your organization has previously applied for and received tax-exempt status, keep in mind there may be informational returns that must be filed by the organization, annually.

Sales Tax Exemption

Exemption from Sales Tax is a state tax exemption and is granted to OSU.  The OSU exemption is not automatically granted to student organizations by virtue of their association with the University.  Student organizations may apply for their own sales tax exemption by contacting the Oklahoma Tax Commission. 

Sales Tax Collections

Student Organizations are liable for collection and remittance of sales tax on Sales and Rentals involving non-exempt transactions.  It is important to note that while Student Organizations may be exempt from the payment of sales tax on purchases; they may not be exempt from collection and remittance of taxes on the revenue generated from sales and rentals.  Generally, the sales tax applies to sales of personal property to consumers.  Each organization is responsible for submitting all applicable sales tax revenues to the State of Oklahoma.

Unrelated Business Income Tax (UBIT) Activities

If your organization is involved in fund-raising activities, be aware that they may be considered Unrelated Business Income Activities and you may owe income taxes on the revenue that you generate.

Seeking Tax Advice

All student organizations should rely upon tax advice provided by their own independent tax advisors. Any information provided in this document is provided for general information purposes, and should not be considered tax advice given by the University or its employees. 

